
          Livonia Public Schools 
Facilities and Operations 

 

 

Date:  March 23, 2022   
 

To: Phillip Francis, Assistant Superintendent of District Services 

    

From:   Harry C. Lau, Administrator of Facilities and Operations 

 

Re:    Recommendation to Award the Lighting Replacement at Six Sites 
 
 
I am recommending and seeking approval to award the lighting replacement at six 
sites to Great Lakes Power & Lighting.  The six sites are as follows: 
 

1. Cooper Upper Elementary 
2. Johnson Upper Elementary 
3. Riley Upper Elementary 
4. Emerson Middle School 
5. Frost Middle School 
6. Holmes Middle School 

 
The current lighting will be upgraded to LED fixtures.  Going to LED fixtures will 
improve the lighting in the gyms and reduce energy consumption at these 
buildings.  The District will receive rebates from DTE for the replacement of 
fluorescent bulbs to LED fixtures. 
 
We also have the Garfield Community School power upgrade in this bid, which 
will be needed to serve the greenhouse and the future air conditioning at 
Garfield. 
 
The total cost of this project will be $687,000.00.  A list of the vendors that 
participated in this bid are listed below: 
 
 Great Lakes Power & Lighting Casco, MI $687,000.00 
 Green Line Electric, LLC Plymouth, MI $724,000.00 
 
Rationale:  The switch from fluorescent to LED lighting will save the District money 
and help shrink our carbon footprint. 
 
Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 
 
 
cc: K. Oaks 
 S. Scott 


